














Plattsville Lions Member Shelley Returns to Guatemala 
for Mission Trip for 3rd year

Plattsville and District Lions Secretary Shelley Dick is
returning to Guatemala May 1-10 2014 for a medical
mission.  She has been on 2 trips previous to Guatemala
performing daily medical clinics and building homes for
those in need.  The trip is sponsored through
Possibilities International which is a not-for-profit
organization.  In the past years Shelley has built homes
for families in remote villages, performed medical
clinics and food distribution.  The Plattsville club has
supported Shelley as she must raise $2000 to purchase
the supplies, medicine and tools while on the trip.   The
club has sent glasses, t-shirts from previous Lions
events, toiletries and school supplies to give to those in
need.  This year’s trip she is taking her daughter Haylee.
Other teammates on this upcoming mission are from Ayr

and Kitchener Waterloo.  
You can support Lion Shelley through secure online

donations at www.iam1ru.com and choose to sponsor a
trip participant and Guatemala May 1-10 trip under the
name Shelley Dick.

If you have any questions please feel free to 
contact Shelley at Schlegel Villages, via  email to
shelley.dick@schlegelvillages.com

Shelley Dick and her son Mason Dick with children and people from
Guatemala

Burford Lions Complete 6-Year, $300,000 Community Project
In 2008, Burford Lions initiated an ambitious, 

3-stage project to: 1) construct a paved walking/bicycle
trail of .9 miles from the village of Burford to
Whitemans Creek; 2) construct a 2 mile pedestrian trail
through Lions Art Cadman Park, paving the section
adjacent to Whitemans Creek; and 3) erect a pedestrian
bridge across Whitemans Creek to safely join the 2
trails.

Stages 1 and 2 were completed in 2009 and 2010. In
September, 2013, the bridge was placed in position and
pedestrians began filing across.

The Burford Lions raised nearly $300,000 to
complete the entire project know as “Lions Way.” This
could not have been accomplished without generous
support. Local Municipal Government, various
government agencies, local and provincial

organizations, local businesses, and hundreds of citizens
donated money, voluntary services and expertise to
achieve this endeavour. 

Local Grade 3 students have volunteered for the

planting of daffodil and tulip bulbs along the trails. Trees
and benches have been placed along the walkways to
increase the pleasure of strolling in nature.

“Cooperation builds success”

Going in
Complete and usable.  Installed on Saturday September 21, 2013 during
5 hours of rain

Arthur Lions 
The Arthur Lions Club with support from the Ontario

Trillium Foundation and the Township of Wellington
North, opened a new trail system in their community
dedicated in memory of Lion Bill Elliott. Work was
completed over the summer lead by Lions Ian Turner

(chairperson), David Stack and Jack Benham from the
Arthur Lions. Approximately 125 people attended and
walked the new trail at the official opening depicted in
the photo.

Submitted by Laird More
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